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Miss Gainor Roberts 
210 W 10 St 
Dallas, TX 
 
Gainor sweetheart – I think I am going to move also, I don’t much want to do it but 
brother’s wife is going to Camp at San Marcos this next month, so he wants me to come 
down stay with him.  You see they have different “camps” in the park at San Marcos, and 
you can rent them for a month or so at a time, believe me I sure would want to stay there, 
because its [sic] awful nice.  I am going over to-morrow afternoon and then come back 
Sunday night.  If they don’t watch me I’ll sure sleep in that water Saturday night, because 
I sure do love it.  You know I’ve already started making up for those two weeks which I 
may miss and have been twice a day and in the afternoon and then again at night.  Last 
night five of us went to the natatorium, we nearly always go the spring water but they had 
band concert and free picture show at this other place.  We swam across the river and got 
on a sand bank and buried each other in the sand, all excepting one of us, of course.  I 
haven’t got all of that stuff out of my hair yet. 
 
Honey don’t you start to getting the blues too – it’s bad enough for one of us to have 
them.  It won’t be long now before we will be together again and then there won’t be any 
reason for either of us to have them.  Sweetheart I sure do want to see you. 
 
I would go to Lake Cliff with you if you would go.  Although I am sorter scared I would 
get a bawling out for it.  But if you really want to go why I’ll go, and I sure do want to 
dance with you honey. 
 
Speaking about wearing hats, that’s an unknown quantity with us.  I haven’t had a hat on 
in so long that it feels uncomfortable even to think about one, another thing we never 
wear is a coat they feel worse than a hat so if you happen to see me walking up the street 
without a hat and a coat on, don’t get surprised. 
 
Honey I hope that there are some peaches left when I come home.  The other night the 
bunch went out and only got two bushels, lot of them were green but lot of them weren’t, 
so we have all been filling up on peaches ever since.  We have an awful time getting 
watermelons though, it seems like all the wagons have two men on them now. 
 
Honey I haven’t seen over two good picture shows since I’ve been here.  I think the 
pictures go all over before they come here because just lots of them I saw in Houston a 
long time ago.  Oh I can just think of lots I want to do when I come home, but most of all 
to be with you Gainor, dear. 
 



Well Fritz is on his way over now, I sure will be glad when I start over, I know it’s going 
to be hard to leave and I’m going to hate to leave.  I don’t believe I’ll ever get that far 
though.  
 
We had a burglar last night.  We didn’t know it until this morning though, when one of 
the boys missed his trousers and found them down stairs but all the money gone, he 
didn’t take any thing, but money though, went through everybody’s pockets and took 
their money.  He didn’t get any from me though because I very seldom have any and then 
I don’t leave it in my trousers.  None of us sleep in the house though and we never think 
anything about anyone walking around in the house anyway, so it’s quite easy to steal a 
fellows belongings. 
 
Honey you can still write me here because I don’t guess I’ll move until Monday. 
 
With all my love, 
 
Otto 
 


